

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

September 4, 2025

Mayor Muriel Bowser
Mayor
Government of the District of Columbia
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20004
muriel.bowser@dc.gov

Chairman Phil Mendelson Committee of the Whole Council of the District of Columbia 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Suite 504 Washington, DC 20004 pmendelson@dccouncil.gov Christopher Davis 2B09 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B 9 Dupont Circle Washington, DC 20036 2B09@anc.dc.gov

Gary Thompson Chairman DC Board of Elections 1015 Half Street SE, Suite 750 Washington, DC 20003 candidate@dcboe.org

RE: Vacancy in SMD 2B09

Dear Mayor Bowser, Chairman Mendelson, Chairman Thompson, and Mr. Davis,

At a special meeting on September 3, 2025, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 8 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (8-0-0):

Whereas Commissioner Christopher Davis (2B09) announced his resignation from ANC via his public X account on July 25th,

Whereas Commissioner Davis verbally reiterated his intention to resign the following week, and did not attend the regularly scheduled meeting in August,

Whereas Commissioner Davis has not responded to any subsequent communications from Commission 2B or OANC pertaining to this announcement, nor has he filed the necessary resignation paperwork with the Board of Elections,

Whereas this failure to communicate or respond to requests to clarify his intentions is cause for great concern as to his ability to discharge the duties of a Commissioner,

And Whereas Commissioner Davis was sent notice of this meeting via certified mail 15 days ago, as required by DC Code 1-309.06 (f) (2),

Be it resolved that ANC 2B requests the Board of Elections declare SMD 2B09 vacant.

Commissioner Adams (<u>2B08@anc.dc.gov</u>) and Commissioner Franklin (<u>2B07@anc.dc.gov</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Zachary Adams

Chair